Minutes of the extra ordinary meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 6th December 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Liz Burns, Kathrin Williams. 
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllrs Jane Ashbridge, Peter Morgan and Mark Simpkins.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To discuss the planned bus shelter repair, and consider the proposal put forward by Pembrokeshire County Council regarding a short lease transferring ownership to TCC 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The proposal was discussed, and those present had concerns that a lease could limit what TCC could do; would incur solicitor’s fees for such a short lease period which would be dead money - a waste of public money; despite any work done the structure would be out of TCC’s control very quickly. It was stated that the building and the area around it had been looked after by groups and individuals from the Templeton area for many many years, at no cost to PCC at all. 

It was agreed to request that PCC either pass the building to TCC without restrictions at no charge as for instance an asset of community value, and support/facilitate the funding application to carry out the repairs, or they undertake the work themselves in the near future.

5) Reports from Councillors – items for the next meeting. Arrangements for the upcoming Hall visit of Santa were discussed and agreed.
 
Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th January 2024, starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.55pm.
